
Church and District News 

FROM MILLVILLE, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

We apologize to Lic. and Mrs. Jack Mac- 
Kenzie for not having written before concern- 

ing our Spring evangelistic meetings. We ap- 
preciated having these workers last Fall to 
the extent of inviting them to come with us 

again this Spring. The services of this last 

campaign were in the Millville church and 

there were some good results. On June 12th, 

eight candidates were baptized, six united with 
the Millville church, and two with the church 

at Maple Ridge. We were pleased when Bro. 

MacKenzie expressed his desire to unite with 

the Millville church, and in the same service 

in which he was given the right hand of fel- 

lowship, five children were dedicated to the 

Lord, one of them the infant son (David) of 

the MacKenzies. Two babies were dedicated 

at Lower Hainesville and two at Maple Ridge 

at an earlier date. We also had a short meet- 

ing at Lr. Hainesville early in June, while 

we were waiting to get into the church at 

Springfield, a church that has been closed 

for some time and was undergoing extensive 

repairs. The special effort in this community 

was from June 14 to July 1. God used our 

Brother MacKenzie to arouse many who were 

indifferent and enable them to get a new grip 

on God. A number of others sought the Lord 

for the first time. The music and singing of 

the MacKenzies were much appreciated and 

drew people to the services from many distant 

points. We ask for your prayers in behalf of 

this new undertaking which we are adding to 

our already very large field. We are praying 

that another worker may be raised up so that 

the circuit can be divided. Now that our 

family has left us to work in other places, we 

will find it harder to carry on as we have been 

doing. We also ask your prayers as we begin 

our seventh year on this field. We do desire 

that, under God, it may be the best year yet 

and that we will see much accomplished for 

the cause of Holiness. 

Yours in Him, 

J. A. and Mrs. Owens. 

DeVERNE MULLEN’S SLATE 

Aug. 29 - Sept. 4—Pefferdale Institute Camp 

Pefferlaw, Ont. 

Sept. 14 - 25—Nazarene Church, Waltham, 

Mass. 

Sept. 27 - Oct. 9—Nazarene Church, Haver- 

: ill, Mass. 

Oct. 19 - 30—Nazarene First Church, Roch- 

ester, N. Y. 

PAUL MULLEN’S SLATE 

O'Leary, P. E. I.—Aug. 31-Sept. 11. 

Sydney, N. S. (Mullen Trio)—Sept. 18-Oct.2. 

Newmarket Ontario—Oct. 12-23. 

Windsor, N. S. (Mullen Trio)—Oct. 30- 

Nov. 13. 3 

Truro, N. S.—Nov. 16-27. 

Sussex, N. B.—Nov. 30-Dec. 11. 

The King’s Highway 

TENT MEETING REPORT 

On Wednesday, July 27, the first service 

was held at Canterbury under the large tent 
well saturated by a heavy downpour of rain. 
Our spirits were high as a good number 
gathered for the first service, and from the 

start there has been a good spiritual atmos- 

phere in the meetings. Brothers Nicholson and 
Jewett located a splendid central spot, pitched 

the tent, and had all arrangements completed 
when we arrived to take over. Brother Nichol- 

son remained for two nights to encourage and 

assist in the opening, his knowledge of the 
town and his acquaintance with the people 

proved to be of great benefit. Brother Jewett 

and family have stood by us nobly, assisting 
in the singing and giving whole-hearted sup- 

port in every way. 
The attendance has increased nightly, but 

of greater importance is the evident presence 
of the Holy Spirit in blessing and conviction. 

We expect to begin intensive calling in the 

community this week, also sponsor children’s 

meetings in the afternoons. Cedric Landers 

and Stillman Cameron make a fine team, their 

singing and playing adding much to the ef- 
fort. We solicit the prayers of the Highway 

family as we continue The Crusade for Souls 
in Canterbury. 

N. E. Trafton 
Superintendent’s New Address: 

Box 48, Marysville, N. B. 

FROM GRAND HARBOUR, N. B. 

Dear Highway Readers, 

It is with thankful hearts that we look 
back on the church year just passed. The 

Lord has been good to us and we praise Him 
for the new testimonies we hear in glad praise 

to Him for salvation, and for the new ones 

in the Sunday School. At the time of writing 

Sister Ann Hilton is conducting our first 
D.V.B.S. with fifty enrolled. 

We do praise the Lord for the privilege of 
being pastor of this fine group. They have 

ways of telling a pastor he is appreciated. 
Just recently they surprised us on our wed- 

ding anniversary. We were invited to Vinton 

Green’s for the evening, but soon the house 

was full of kind friends. We were presented 
with pillow slips and sheets. 

We thank those who have stood by us with 
their prayers, amens and their encouraging 

words, as we have endeavored to establish 

a Holiness work in these communities. 
Yours seeking the Lost, 

Rev. and Mrs. H." E. Mullen 

H. R. INGERSOLL’S SLATE 

Aug. 31 - Sept. 11—OQO’Leary, P. E. I. (Naz- 
arene). 

Sept. 13- 25—Millville. 

Sept. 28 - Oct. 2—Wood Island; 
Oct. 3 - 9—Seal Cove. 

Oct. 11 - 23—Fredericton. 

Oct. 26 - Nov. 6—Perth. 

“Nov. 13 - 27—Truro. 

Nov. 30 - Dec. 11--Sussex. 

H. S. MULLEN’S SLATE 

Richland Camp, Richland, N. Y., Aug. 11-21. 
Sydney, Cape Breton, N. S., Sept. 18-Oct. 2. 
Windsor, N. S., Oct. 30-Nov. 13. 

REV. H. S. DOW ILL 

We regret to inform our Highway readers 
that Rev. H. S. Dow suffered a cerebral 
hemorrhage on Wednesday, August 3rd. Bro- 

ther Dow was at the home of his sister, Mrs. 

Judson Hillman, of Woodstock, N. B., when 

stricken, but was later taken to the home of 

his son Burpee, at Hartland, N. B., where he 

is at present. Partial paralysis to the left side 
has resulted from the stroke, but at last report 

Brother Dow was somewhat improved. I'm 
sure that your prayers would be much appre- 
ciated and cards and letters would lend en- 

couragement. 

Address: Rev. H. S. Dow, Hartland, N. B., 

c/o Burpee Dow. 

DISTRICT MEETING 

The churches of District No. 1 will have 

an all-day meeting at Meductic, N. B., on 
Labor Day, Monday, Sept. 5th. There will be 
three services, 10.30 a. m., Prayer and Praise, 

3.00 p. m. and 7.30 p. m. Preaching Services. 
Rev. Kenneth Jewett is pastor of the entertain- 
ing church. 

DON'T FORGET!!! 

Sunday, Oct. 2nd, is Home Mission Sunday 

and Denominational Sunday School Rally 
Day. You'll have to plan now if your church 

is to reach worth-while goals on that day. 

Superintendent’s New Address: 

Box 48, Marysville, N. B. 

RADIO BROADCASTS 

MORNING DEVOTIONS BROADCAST 

FROM CFNB, FREDERICTON, N. B. 

8.30 - 9.00 A. M. 

Rev. G. R. Symonds, 10th of each month. 
Rev. H. S. Wilson—19th of each month. 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane, 27th of each month. 

Rev. J. A. Owens, 30th of each month. 

BROADCASTS BY REV. RALPH 

HOBSON 

The following broadcasts are being con- 

ducted by Rev. Ralph Hobson: MOMENTS 
OF MEDITATION, from CJCH, Halifax, 

N: S., each Saturday at 7.45 a. m., and CJLS, 
Yarmouth, N. S., each Monday at 7.00 p. m.; 

GLOBAL MISSIONS, each Sunday at 9.15 
a. m. from CFBC, St. John, N. B., 930 on the 
dial. 

BROADCASTS FROM CKCW 
MONCTON, N. B. 

The Moncton Church will broadcast the 
morning service on Sunday, August 21st, at 
11 o'clock. 

Rev. E. W. Tokley will conduct morning 

devotions over CKCW, Moncton, N. B,, 

August 23-26. 
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